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MEMORANDUM

July 28, 2015

To: Dr. Janney
Fr: Steven Lizarraga
Re: Chula Vista Promise Neighborhood College Bound Celebration

On July 23, 2015, South Bay Community Services (SBCS) hosted a College Bound Celebration at the
steps of the Chula Vista City Hall building. The event recognized Chula Vista Promise Neighborhood’s
(CVPN) new Ambassador Program. This program allows recent CVPN graduates from Hilltop High
School and Castle Park High School to receive leadership development training for the purpose of
mentoring and supporting present and future CVPN graduates attending their respective college or
university.

Guest speakers included the Mayor of Chula Vista Mary Salas, the CEO of SBCS Kathy Lembo,
Southwestern College Board Member Nora Vargas, and CEO of Manpower Phil Blair.

In the last 2 years, there have been 174 CVPN high school graduates (from Castle Park High School and
Hilltop High School) attending colleges and universities. Of these, 20 of them are now CVPN
Ambassadors.
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